
      
 

   
 

  
  

 
      

   
       

    
 

 
     

    

The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

Geritrex is recalling the following products 

Ferrous Sulfate Elixir Lot 70601 (NDC: 53807-177-16 Exp: 6/19) 
Dioctyl Liquid Lot 70604 (NDC: 53807-216-16 Exp: 6/19) 

This recall s being carried out to the retail level. In response to a FDA 483 finding, dated 13 
APR18, a recall was initiated on 07MAY18 for products manufactured between July and August 
of 2017 due to concerns of product microbial contamination. Recently the scope of that recall 
was challenged, and a decision was made to expand the time period to include all lots 
distributed in June 2017. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


